
WHITE PINE SEED ORCHARD  
 

SEEDLING DIG UP RULES 
 
We are very fortunate to be able to remove seedlings for our use, free of  
charge.  
 
One of the conditions for removal of seedlings is that we take as  
little soil as possible from the orchard. Seedlings are to be 'bare root'  
when they leave the orchard. This does not hurt the tree while it is still in  
dormancy.  
 
In order to facilitate this we recommend that those who are digging, gently 
remove the soil from the roots and place it back into the hole. Wrap the 
roots in wet burlap or newspaper (that you will need to bring with you) and 
either plant as soon as possible or store in a cool location. 
 

Please respect the 'bare root' request or  
we may not be able to have ‘dig ups’ at the orchard in the future. 

 
 
 


